Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

February 2, 2017 (REVISED MARCH 9, 2017)
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, February 2, 2017 in the Town Hall conference room.

 

Call to Order
Chairman Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

 
Members in Attendance
Helen Gallagher, Gary Mummert, and Mark Spellmann were present in addition to Cynthia Stevens.  George Buck was absent.  
Approval of Minutes from January 5, 2017:
Gary Mummert made a motion to adopt the Minutes from January 5, 2017.  Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.

 

                                Vote: 3-0-0 (Motion Passed.  Mark Spellman arrived after vote)
 

General Correspondence:  
· Cynthia Stevens had a catalogue from Aquacide Company.  Based on their pricing it would cost $10,000 to treat Ball Pond using Alum.  That is based on a 40 pound bag, which treats one acre at a cost of $125.  The entire pond would need to be treated, so 80 acres at $125 per acre.  
Public Comment: none

 

New Business:

· Boat House Oil Spill:  Cynthia Stevens spoke with Ken LeClerc, of the oil and chemical response team from DEEP, as well as Tim Simpkins of the New Fairfield Health Department regarding the 275-gallon oil tank that leaked into Ball Pond at the boat house on Route 39.  While the cleanup may take a couple of months to complete, neither was concerned about the long-term effect.
· Regional lakes task force: On January 12 Cynthia Stevens joined a task force meeting in New Milford that included CT DEEP, representatives from area lakes including Lake Zoar and Lake Lillinonah, Candlewood Lake Authority, Housatonic River, Western Connecticut State University, and First Light Power Company.  The concern was the spread of the invasive Zebra mussels.  Zebra mussels are already in Lake Lillinonah, Lake Zoar and the Housatonic River.  The Housatonic River gets pumped up into Candlewood Lake at the Rocky River Power Plant in New Milford.  It is only a matter of time before eggs reach Candlewood Lake.  Zebra mussels clean water allowing sunlight to penetrate deeper causing the growth of milfoil.  They also attach themselves to underwater pipes at water treatment plants clogging them. There does not seem to be a way to prevent them from spreading, as they attach themselves to vessels, bathing suits, even pets.  There is no solution for combating them.  They seem to thrive in bodies of water with a high calcium content. The task force is considering using EcoSoar Water Technology which creates and injects superoxide anion radicals into the water column and sediment to clean and restore water to a natural, healthy state.  The task force has no date set for their next meeting yet, although quarterly meetings were suggested.  
· Cynthia Stevens asked Mark Spellmann to consider including information regarding Zebra mussels in future communications sent out by the Friends of Ball Pond when promoting lakeside events, and also post information on their website. 
· Mark Spellmann suggested that better signage be posted at boat launches.
· Weed Survey:  Cynthia Stevens just received the water quality results from George Benson.  Secretary Lisa Arasim will provide the results to the committee by email.  
· Carp restocking: Cynthia Stevens messaged Mindy Barnett at CT DEEP letting her know that the BPAC will be requesting more carp per vegetated acre. She also mentioned to Peter Aarrestad at CT DEEP that a second study should be considered on the effects of carp on coontail.  Gary Mummert suggested that the BPAC begin the application process and discuss the number of carp that should be requested at the next meeting.
· Candlewood Lake proposed chemical treatment: The Board of Selectman have agreed to spend $52,000 ($30,000 from the Town, the balance from FirstLight) for chemical treatments of growing weeds and algae in Candlewood Lake.  The herbicides and algaecides will be done by Solitude Lake Management to target watermilfoil as well as blooms of blue-green algae. The company would apply an herbicide once in mid-May to about 50 acres in Town Park Cove and 10 acres in Shelter Harbor Cove to treat the watermilfoil. It would also make up to four applications of copper sulfate to treat the cyanobacteria when a bloom occurs or is about to occur. If the pilot test is successful, the town will consider using it moving forward.  
· The committee unanimously agreed that the introduction of chemicals into Candlewood Lake would be detrimental to carp and could pose long-term health effects.   Copper sulfate depletes oxygen from water, burns the eyes of swimmers and is highly corrosive to steel.  It may not stop blue-green algae blooms in a lake the size of Candlewood.  The study done by the BPAC over the last eighteen years, which has been completed and is in the process of being published, concluded that one carp per fifteen vegetated acres rids lakes of milfoil.  
· Mark Spellmann made a motion to have Cynthia Stevens write a letter to the First Selectman quoting good science which shows carp effectively eliminates milfoil, and to state the known scientific effects of copper sulfate including the reduced oxygen in water which is bad for aquatic life, the burning of swimmers’ eyes, and the highly corrosive effects on steel.  The following link provides a very insightful article regarding  use of chemicals to control weeds in lakes and ponds:
http://aqua.ucdavis.edu/DatabaseRoot/pdf/ANR48.PDF

· Gary Mummert seconded the motion.
Vote: 4-0-0 (Motion Passed)
Old Business

· The Grate:  Gary Mummert noticed that the grate was recently cleaned but it must have been backed up.  Debris needs to be removed or it clogs.  He will contact Public Works to remind them that the grate needs to be opened and debris and leaves removed.
· The Budget: Cynthia Stevens has requested a budget of $10,082 with a salary budget of $612.
· Carp study publications: Cynthia Stevens said the Carp study is with the printer.  She is not sure when the publication will be released.  
· Gary Mummert requested a digital version.

· Mark Spellmann asked that Cynthia Stevens request the right to reproduce copies.
· Cynthia Stevens spoke with LakeLine Magazine about publishing an article on the carp study for lake managers that she would write.  The editor was interested, but wanted to publish it under a common theme. Cynthia asked the BPAC to think of possible themes to recommend.

· Cynthia Stevens plans on writing an article regarding the study for local newspapers.
 

Adjournment
Gary Mummert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:18 p.m. Mark Spellmann seconded the motion. 

 

The next meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Thursday, March 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.
Respectfully Submitted
 
 Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
